
 
 
 
14 June 2019 
 
Mr Michael McMahon 
Chief Executive Officer  
Dubbo Regional Council 
 
       Sent by e-mail: council@dubbo.nsw.gov.au 
 
Draft Revenue Policy 2019/2020 Dubbo City Regional Airport 
 
Dear Mr McMahon, 
 
I write in reply to your letter of 27 May 2019 which forms the official response to the Regional Express (Rex) 
submission to Dubbo Regional Council’s (DRC) Draft Revenue Policy 2019/20.  
 
On 24 April 2019 DRC advised Rex that the proposed Dubbo airport fees and charges would be included in 
DRC’s draft operational plan for 2019/20 and placed on public exhibition for 28 days from 3 May 2019 to 31 
May 2019.  Rex responded with a submission to DRC on 21 May 2019.  
 
Your reply to Rex of 27 May 2019, which is prior to the conclusion of the 28 day public exhibition period, looks 
to be nothing more than a box ticking exercise.  If DRC were sincere in considering submissions, it would have 
waited for the closure of the 28 day public exhibition period and then consider all submissions received in their 
full context prior to any decisions being made.  This clearly demonstrates DRC arrogance and blatant disregard 
for the stakeholders’ and the local constituents’ views and is a prime example of a ‘take-it-or-leave-it’ offer by a 
monopoly regional airport. 
 
Rex remains opposed to the significant 13% increase in airport charges when DRC is budgeting to return most 
of this increase as a $300K surplus back to DRC’s general revenue.   
 
DRC has also completely ignored Rex’s comments about the methodology of charging for security screening, in 
that there should be an annual reconciliation to reimburse airlines for any over-collection or to charge airlines for 
under-collection.  It is unsatisfactory to adjust the per passenger security charge on an annual basis, as this 
does not address any possible over-collection in the prior year.   
 
Rex also would like to ask DRC the following questions;   
 

1. Did DRC budget for airport revenue from the collapsed JetGo in the 2018/19 airport budget? 
2. If so, how much JetGo related airport revenue was budgeted for 2018/19? 
3. Is this the true reason for DRC imposing a 13% increase in airport charges in 2019/20?   

 
Furthermore, airline operators require at least 3months notice of any changes in airport charges, which is 
something that Rex has been advising Dubbo airport for more than a decade. 
 
Yours Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Warrick Lodge 
General Manager, Network Strategy & Sales 
Regional Express (Rex) 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
Copy: Productivity Commission, Economic Regulation of Airport Services 

Dugald Saunders, NSW State Member for Dubbo   
State ministers of the relevant portfolio 
Michael McCormack MP, Minister for Minister for Infrastructure, Transport and Regional Development   
Anthony Albanese MP, Shadow Minister for Infrastructure, Transport, Cities and Regional Development 
Dr Stephen Kennedy PSM, Secretary, Department of Infrastructure, Regional Development and Cities 
Graeme Samuel, Chairman Airlines for Australia and New Zealand (A4ANZ) 
QantasLink 
Fly Corporate 
Fly Pelican 
 








